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LARRY B. BUTLER
State Representative

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Thank you for your continued support. It has been my honor to      
represent you in the General Assembly for another term. There were 
many intensely debated issues this legislative session and it has been a 
privilege to represent the people of Waterbury. 

As Waterbury continues to grow, I am proud of the steps taken to help 
improve our city. The State Bond Commission approved $160,000 for  
Waterbury’s Walsh Middle School and $200,000 for Crosby High School 
for alterations, repairs, improvements, technology and equipment to 
help address building and site deficiencies, and to promote the health, 
safety and learning. The Commission has also set aside $6.5 million for 
improvements at Naugatuck Valley Community College. 

Our city will also receive $1 million for design and engineering studies for 
the improvement and replacement of the I-84 and Route 8 interchange 
commonly referred to as the “Mixmaster.” 

Besides the above accomplishments, we also lowered car taxes in 
Waterbury and many other cities and towns. I will be sending out a 
separate mailer with details on how this affects you soon. 

I hope you find this information useful and please do not hesitate to call 
my office if you have any questions. 

Sincerely,

Larry B. Butler
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LARRY B. BUTLER
State Representative

There has been growing concern about the improper use of dirt bikes 
and all-terrain vehicles (ATV’s) in many municipalities. Complaints about    
speeding, extremely loud noise and trespassing on state and private property 
have led to a need to properly manage the use of these vehicles.

Beginning October 1st, municipalities may fine first-time violators of a dirt 
bike or ATV ordinance without providing an initial warning. Municipalities 
may set fines of up to $1,000 for the first violation, $1,500 for the second 
violation, and $2,000 for subsequent violations.

Cracking Down on Dirt Bikes 
and All-Terrain Vehicles

Ribbon Cutting Ceremony 
at Gaffney Apartments

Bill Signing with Governor Malloy and 
Lieutenant Governor Wyman

This year, the legislature took steps to protect electric ratepayers. Now, when an electric 
provider is changing costs, the Public Utilities Regulatory Authority (PURA) must hold 
at least two public hearings, which will allow consumers to speak directly with the 
regulating authority. Connecticut residents are now protected from electricity providers 
who offer very low introductory rates that rapidly increase by these new requirements:
• Competitive electric suppliers must give customers a 60-day notice of the end of their 

contracts.
• Competitive electric suppliers cannot charge a termination or early cancellation fee 

and must allow customers who want to switch to standard service the ability to do so 
within 72 hours.

• A process will be established for PURA to further investigate and take measures to 
completely eliminate variable electric rates when a customer’s contract expires.

Protecting Electric Consumers

Extending the Foreclosure Mediation Program
The Foreclosure Mediation Program has provided vital services to consumers 
facing foreclosure, helping many families avoid foreclosure. This year we 
extended the sunset date of the Foreclosure Mediation Program to July 2019, 
ensuring that this essential program can continue to function and serve more 
Connecticut residents.

Helping Residents of Subsidized Housing  
Move to Better Neighborhoods
Studies have shown that families moving from high-poverty areas to ones with more opportunities have a better 
chance at succeeding. It can often be difficult for families residing in low-income neighborhoods to move to a 
better community. As of October 1st the Department of Housing (DOH) will be required to create a residence 
mobility counseling program to assist those who receive housing subsidies with the relocation process. Participants 
will be provided with the necessary information for a smooth transition into an area with better job and education 
options and better environment overall.
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Student Loan Bill of Rights
Connecticut became the first state in the nation to create a Student Loan Bill of Rights, which establishes an Office of the   
Student Loan Ombudsman. This office will: regulate student loan servicers, compile data on borrower complaints, develop a 
financial literacy education course for students, and help student borrowers and their parents navigate the loan process.

Help for Our Veterans
This year, the legislature supported and advanced legislation that recognizes the important sacrifices that veterans 
have made while defending our country. A new law establishes the Veterans to Agriculture Program, which will give 
 a tax credit to veterans that have a gross income from agricultural production of over $2,500.

We also increased services for our female and college-going veterans. The Department of Veterans Affairs will 
now be required to conduct benefits and services outreach for female veterans, and offer recommendations 
to the legislature on what types of service initiatives would be best for female veterans. Operation Academic 
Support for Incoming Service-members (OASIS) helps members of the Armed Services receive grants and 
scholarships to purchase necessary school supplies when enrolling in educational programs. A new law asks for 
a study of how our colleges could implement the best services and practices into the OASIS program. Connecticut 
is also proud to announce that it is the first in the nation to end veteran homelessness.

Addressing Waterbury Firefighters
about previous legislation 

City of Waterbury 
State Aid for Fiscal Year 2017

Education Cost Sharing

Priority School Districts and Education Grants

PILOT: State Owned Property

PILOT: Colleges & Hospitals

Pequot/Mohegan Revenue Sharing

School Transportation

Local Capital Improvement Program

Town Aid Roads

Adult Education

DECD Tax Abatement and MRSA Payments 

Total State Funds to Waterbury 

$134,528,710

$3,208,654

$4,498,583

$5,773,418

$3,054,884

$1,407,933

$1,305,413

$1,078,651

$1,978,658

$11,395,751

$168,230,655


